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Members of the SBDM council for 2005-06 

Bryan Todd – Interim Principal


Jacinta Boswell – Teacher


Lynne Gibson – Teacher


Ray Hall – Teacher 


Stace McElfresh - Teacher


Pat Clark – Parent (started in January)


Kathy Deveau - Parent


Theresa Jones – Parent 


Stan Routt – Parent (resigned in December)

Committees

Attendance Committee – Greg Cecil, Chair


CATS Committee – Tanya Corder, Chair


CSIP Committee – Melissa Case, Chair


Curriculum Committee – Melissa Case, Chair

Discipline Committee – Mark Brown, Chair

Plagiarism Committee – Jan Yates, Chair

Professional Development Committee – Melissa Case, Chair

Public Relations Committee – Amy Flanagan, Chair

Scholarship Committee – Paul Underdonk, Chair

Technology Committee – Jan Yates, Chair

Goals

Academic Performance

JHHS faculty and staff will utilize the analysis of student assessment data to provide for horizontal and vertical articulation of curriculum standards, assessment practices and curriculum gaps that provide specific links to transition points and individual growth plans.  With these provisions in place the school will, by the end of each accountability cycle between 2002 and 2008, meet or exceed its goal line and targeted academic index.

Learning Environment

JHHS will develop and implement a long-range written professional development plan consistent with the school’s vision and mission statement.  The plan will provide for the organizational structure and marketing of student support services.

Efficiency

JHHS will improve efficiency in leadership, organizational structure, use of resources, and planning in order to support high student and staff performance.

Items Addressed by the Council as outlined in Law and Policy

Committee Charges

The council approved the formation of the following committees:  Attendance, CATS, CSIP, Curriculum, Discipline, Professional Development, Public Relations, Scholarship, and Technology.  

By-Laws Review/Update

The council members reviewed the by-laws and policies and made suggested revisions to the following:  100.11, 100.12, 100.22, 102.01, and 108.01.  The council approved the amendments to the policies and by-laws. 

Class Counts








The council approved the class counts as presented by the guidance office.  

Title I Budget








The council approved the proposed budget for Title I.  

Principal’s Selection Process

The council nominated a member to be the Vice Chairperson of the SBDM.  The council chose Lynne Gibson as the vice chair.  The council requests the position of principal be posted after the December SBDM Meeting.  The council conducted interviews and selected a principal – Mr. Alvin Garrison.  Mr. Garrison will assume the duties of principal of John Hardin on July 1, 2006.

Title IX Banner Policy






The council approved a policy for athletic championship banners to be displayed in the gymnasium.
Arts and Humanities







The council approved the rotation of Arts and Humanities being offered to Juniors instead of sophomores.  A plan for the transition was submitted.  

New Course Offerings






The guidance office presented the proposals for next years course offerings.  Department chairs were involved in the decisions.  The council approved the offerings. 

School Report Card






The council approved the School Report Card for publication.  

ACT/Study Hall for Junior/Seniors





A recommendation to offer a Kaplan training class for a nine weeks (coupled with a study hall) for ½ credit was presented.  The council approves the offering but would like it offered to seniors or juniors with 2 teacher recommendations (from core-content subjects) and 1 guidance counselor with no class pre-requisites.  They would still like the course offered during the fall or spring break if requests warrant.  The council approved the proposal.  

Title I School Compact and Parent Involvement Policy


The council approved the Title I School Compact and the Title I Parent Involvement Policy

Healthy Drink Machine






Two machines will be brought in to the building and open to students all day.  The wording in the school handbook (page 6) would need to read:   “The availability of consumables in the classroom is at the discretion of the teacher.”  

Budget Proposal







The council approved the proposed budget for the 06-07 school year.

Section VII Needs List






The council approved the Needs List to be submitted to the district office.  

SBDM Teacher Elections





The council changed the wording of sample balloting in the bylaws.  The bylaws now read: “…50% of the eligible voters.”

Smaller Learning Communities (SLC)




All three high schools have been asked to participate in the SLC.  Each will receive $130,000 a year for five years for implementing the program.  The council approves the implementation of the Smaller Learning Communities.  

Professional Development Plan





The council approved the professional development plan for the 06-07 school year.  

